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good morning ladies and gentlemen it's                                          
Tuesday I'm glad that you're here with                                          
us as we take your biblical theological                                         
and we review questions and on this                                             
Thursday first of all I should start                                            
don't weep and wail too soon let me                                             
finish the whole announcement that is                                           
that tonight we're not having our study                                         
of Ezekiel I have got family in that is                                         
leaving tomorrow and I need to do family                                        
duty so I am going to do it tomorrow                                            
night Friday night 7:00 p.m. we will do                                         
our study I know that you had planned to                                        
go to the movies and go out to eat but                                          
your governor change those plans anyway                                         
so tomorrow night we will do Bible study                                        
again sorry for that little programming                                         
change on personal business there but                                           
let's get right into your questions                                             
today and let's start out with Rick who                                         
sends his question in in advance and                                            
Rick says can you explain again the                                             
differences time of the differences in                                          
timing and who will be at each of the                                           
great white throne judgment the judgment                                        
seat of Christ specifically I assume                                            
questioning the assumptions that Paul in                                        
Romans 14:12 is talking about our works                                         
not salvation so let's look at this and                                         
he says sorry not for not paying                                                
attention at that time huh well Rick my                                         
goodness deduction of two points for                                            
Rick's end of in the fabric in the final                                        
judgment but let's see Romans chapter 14                                        
verse 12 probably you were paying                                               
attention and it becomes a little bit                                           
foggy even after paying attention                                               
because I think that as I've said a                                             
number of times what we think we know                                           
about these judgments and what                                                  
we actually know about these judgments                                          
are two very different things                                                   
so Romans 14:12 says so then every one                                          
of us shall give an account of himself                                          
to God now I am going to take this just                                         
by the section that it is I think you                                           
should question the assumptions on it                                           
but by the section of where it's found                                          
in Romans I'm going to take the us to                                           
assume that we can include each one of                                          
us a person would do well to go in and                                          
and confirm that if you're new to our                                           
program you would say well why in the                                           
world would we need to confirm that us                                          
as us as us as us as us but you better                                          
confirm it so check to make sure that                                           
he's not speaking of the nation of                                              



Israel here I think in Romans 14 he                                             
probably is not and that he is referring                                        
really in a in a a broader manner and                                           
let's see Romans 14 8 let's just back up                                        
and get a little context for almost 14                                          
eighths one of my favorite scriptures so                                        
we should include it in there as it says                                        
for to this end Christ both died and                                            
rose and revived that he might be Lord                                          
both of the Dead and the living                                                 
memorized that verse of scripture it                                            
answers so many questions but why does                                          
thou judge thy brother now here he says                                         
thou thou individually a singular person                                        
and yet probably he's just pointing and                                         
speaking illustratively a little bit                                            
rather than saying Bob why does thou                                            
judge thy brother he's speaking in                                              
general I suppose each one of you at                                            
some point judge your brother why do you                                        
do this so why does thou judge thy                                              
brother or why does thou set it not thy                                         
brother for we shall all stand before                                           
the judgment seat of Christ now again we                                        
want to know who we are                                                         
back up to verse eight whether we live                                          
we live unto the Lord whether we die we                                         
die unto the Lord whether we live                                               
therefore or die we are the Lord's I                                            
think again probably we're going to                                             
include all of ourselves in there                                               
certainly even if he's just talking                                             
about the Jews there that's true for the                                        
Gentiles that we are the Lord's and you                                         
know we are the the creation of the                                             
Lord's in that sense being his but it                                           
could just be talking about Israel here                                         
and so then let's see why do we judge                                           
for we shall all stand before the                                               
judgment seat of Christ as it is written                                        
as I live saith the Lord every knee                                             
shall bow to me and every tongue shall                                          
confess to God now the fact that this                                           
every is tied in here with this judgment                                        
seat of Christ we that is everyone is                                           
going to do it so then every one of us                                          
shall give an account of himself to God                                         
let us not therefore judge one another                                          
anymore but Judge this rather that no                                           
man put a stumbling-block or an occasion                                        
to fall in his brothers way now as you                                          
begin to look and look at that it's                                             
interesting that he says we are going to                                        
give an account of ourselves to God                                             
therefore don't judge one another what                                          
he really is saying there is that the                                           
judgment is individual it's not my job                                          
to clean up your life it's not my job to                                        
tell you where to clean up your life I                                          
need to worry about myself God can take                                         
care of you and you can stand before God                                        
so that's the focus of it now the reason                                        



I bring that up that that is the focus                                          
of it is because sometimes we want to                                           
take passages like this and make them a                                         
passage about the the general                                                   
information about the judgment but it's                                         
not it's a passage about not judging                                            
others so what we can get from this is                                          
in that issue of not being the judge for                                        
others                                                                          
because Christ is the judge he is the                                           
one that is going to judge and therefore                                        
I can release myself of that I don't                                            
have to to do that certainly I can visit                                        
with an individual I can encourage an                                           
individual I can try to bless an                                                
individual try to you know lead an                                              
individual all those kind of things that                                        
I can do but I'm not the judge and                                              
they're going to have to deal with that                                         
boy that releases us from a great burden                                        
doesn't it so if we get that out of the                                         
passage that was the point so then it's                                         
kind of like we want to I'm gonna I'm                                           
gonna say this too strongly we want to                                          
chase a chase of rabbit trail I say that                                        
too strongly because he certainly does                                          
talk about the judgment seat of Christ                                          
he just doesn't tell us anything about                                          
the judgement seat of Christ and because                                        
he doesn't tell us anything except that                                         
I'm going to stand there I think that we                                        
should not create answers where answers                                         
are not given and and furthermore we                                            
should not miss out on what he actually                                         
wants us to know of course which has to                                         
do with judging the point again I think                                         
is verse 12 every one of us shall give                                          
an account of himself to God so I just                                          
have to deal with me myself and I I am                                          
the one that is going to stand before                                           
God now I just brought up my notes here                                         
the emphasis is is on of himself the                                            
emphasis being clear by the greek word                                          
order young's literal retrains the word                                         
order each of us concerning himself                                             
shall give a reckoning unto god now with                                        
all of that to go back to rick's                                                
question here on the timing the great                                           
white throne judgment the judgment seat                                         
of christ who's where how does it go i                                          
think that we would have to put                                                 
obviously a number of scriptures                                                
together we first of all ought to take                                          
that here we live in an age in which he                                         
is not counting our trespasses against                                          
us                                                                              
and yet the apostle who told us that is                                         
saying we will give an account of                                               
ourselves to God now                                                            
with that we do again we live in this                                           
age in which he is offering us a gift                                           
the free gift of eternal life he is                                             



giving us eternal life so when we stand                                         
before him no doubt he is going to look                                         
and he is going to say the righteousness                                        
of God is in Randy because of his faith                                         
in Jesus Christ by grace I've given him                                         
that the righteousness of God is there                                          
that's at the judgment seat of Christ                                           
that is where you and I as believers                                            
stand before him now if we are to give                                          
an account of himself to God I suppose                                          
that the account that we should give is                                         
I am a sinner saved by grace                                                    
have I been perfectly pure as the driven                                        
snow in the days that I have lived since                                        
receiving grace absolutely not I am                                             
ashamed of so many things that I have                                           
done in the times that I was caught up                                          
into sin and temptation and selfishness                                         
and all of the things that God hates and                                        
up whores why in the world did I do that                                        
I don't know the Spirit is willing the                                          
flesh is weak dear God thank you for the                                        
forgiveness that you have given to me                                           
and we can rejoice that we are complete                                         
in Christ now then there is later on the                                        
judgment of the nation's this is the                                            
judgment of living people at the return                                         
of Jesus Christ                                                                 
and of the righteous dead so they are                                           
going to be risen again and then                                                
obviously some people are already going                                         
to be alive they will be judged Matthew                                         
chapter 25 then there is the the                                                
judgment the great white throne judgment                                        
at the                                                                          
of the millennium that is only the let's                                        
call them the unrighteous dead in which                                         
they will be raised again unto damnation                                        
as we saw last night in a revelation                                            
excuse me in John chapter five so this                                          
is the order that I think now again I                                           
don't think the scripture fully answers                                         
this so I'm not going to be dogmatic on                                         
it but it looks to me like the judgment                                         
seat of Christ is for the one who is in                                         
the body of Christ when that person                                             
individually sees or comes to the end of                                        
their life or is raptured they come then                                        
to the judgment seat of Christ and they                                         
claim the blood of Jesus Christ if you                                          
will then the next judgment is the                                              
judgment of the nation's when Messiah                                           
returns it is all of the righteous dead                                         
now remember the body of Christ has                                             
already been resurrected and had the                                            
judgment seat of Christ so it's all the                                         
Old Testament Saints if you will and any                                        
that died during the tribulation it's                                           
those that people and they are judged                                           
really based upon works not to go to                                            
heaven but to go into the kingdom then                                          
they go into the kingdom and live with                                          



Messiah for a thousand years what                                               
exactly do they have to do then at that                                         
point I suppose that ultimately there is                                        
some kind of testimony that they give on                                        
his behalf but they're given the                                                
opportunity to come and live in the                                             
kingdom with them with the Messiah the                                          
return Messiah and then at the end                                              
there's the resurrection of the                                                 
unrighteous dead some of whom died                                              
during the Millennium and they will be                                          
judged and that is a judgment unto                                              
damnation those three judgments that's                                          
the way I unpack it again I could be                                            
wrong on some of that because I think                                           
the the Bible speaks of these things but                                        
doesn't fully give us answers to all of                                         
these things so Rick thank you for                                              
tuning in and for sending that question                                         
in I appreciate you doing just that now                                         
let's see what other questions you have                                         
here on this Thursday and I see I see a                                         
question from our friend Roger out in                                           
Fresno California and Roger said speaks                                         
about the Book of Ezekiel sorry to get                                          
ahead of you well you're not that sorry                                         
are you because you just you know is I'm                                        
sorry to get ahead of you but you know                                          
if I say the word but cancels out                                               
everything you have previously said                                             
sorry to get ahead of you an easy kill                                          
but do you think the prints throughout                                          
chapter 48 mentioned eight times is the                                         
Messiah let's go to Ezekiel chapter 48                                          
and let's look these are the names of                                           
the tribes he goes in 46 excuse me not                                          
48 and so let's back up there there we                                          
go                                                                              
thus if the Lord God the gate of the                                            
inner court that looketh toward the east                                        
shall be shut the six working days but                                          
on the Sabbath it shall be opened and in                                        
the day of the new moon it shall be                                             
opened now let me just say this is a                                            
reference if my chronology of the Book                                          
of Ezekiel is serving me well in my mind                                        
this is a reference to the future                                               
Millennial temple and the eastern gate                                          
to the gate of the inner court that look                                        
at look of to the east it says shut the                                         
six working days on the Sabbath opened                                          
and in the new day of the in the day of                                         
the new moon so twice it'll be open on                                          
the Sabbath and the day of the new moon                                         
the first day of the month and then it                                          
says and the Prince shall enter by the                                          
way of the porch of that gate without                                           
and stand                                                                       
by the post of the gate and the priest                                          
shall prepare his burnt offerings and                                           
his peace offerings and he shall worship                                        
at the threshold of the gate then he                                            



shall go forth but the gate shall not be                                        
shut till evening likewise the people of                                        
the land shall worship at the door of                                           
the gate before the Lord in the                                                 
Sabbath's                                                                       
and in the new moons and the burnt                                              
offering that the Prince shall offer                                            
unto the Lord in the sabbath day shall                                          
be six lambs without blemish blemish and                                        
a ram without blemish now this again is                                         
talking about the millennial times and                                          
it's talking about this sacrifice that                                          
is to be given and it's talking about                                           
the prince now there are a number of                                            
occasions where we would take the word                                          
Prince mood say okay this sounds to me                                          
like the Messiah Prince is my and let's                                         
look at the Hebrew word my guess is it's                                        
a word for a ruler and yeah looks like                                          
the word shake-shake-shake how do you                                           
say that and that that is it's the word                                         
for someone who is not the king but is                                          
in a position of leadership it can be                                           
used very broadly it is not a word that                                         
is necessarily messianic but it could be                                        
used in a messianic sense so then the                                           
question is is this messianic right here                                        
well I am going to you are ahead of me                                          
but I am going to take a hunch that this                                        
is not messianic now let's let's pull up                                        
every use of this particular word in the                                        
Book of Ezekiel there we go                                                     
in the middle screen there 37 times in                                          
34 verses we could go back now some of                                          
them are very clear like he's                                                   
22:6 the princes of israel everyone were                                        
in there their power to shed blood now                                          
that clearly is not the Messiah                                                 
that's the leaders of Israel and that's                                         
in the plural I probably should have                                            
searched for it only in the singular                                            
here let's go to chapter 30 thus saith                                          
the Lord God I will destroy their idols                                         
and cause their images to see 7 off and                                         
there shall be no more be a prince of                                           
the land of Egypt I'll put fear in the                                          
land of Egypt so very clearly again it's                                        
not a word that's necessarily messianic                                         
but it is a a leader or a ruler kind of                                         
word so in Ezekiel 30                                                           
don't see it here Ezekiel 34 I the Lord                                         
there will be their God and my servant                                          
David a prince among them I the LORD                                            
have spoken it now                                                              
here in Ezekiel 34 my servant David                                             
again as far as I know and recall and                                           
have interpreted my servant David is                                            
actually a another name for Messiah                                             
remember that by the time we get to the                                         
Book of Ezekiel this is long after David                                        
the King had died but my servant David                                          
is a reference to Messiah so here here                                          



if we take the assumption I think it's                                          
safe to say my servant David is Messiah                                         
then Messiah is a prince among them so                                          
he refers there to Messiah as a prince                                          
Ezekiel 34 verse 24 let's look at 37                                            
verse 25 they shall dwell in the land                                           
that I have given unto Jacob my servant                                         
that is to Israel where in your father's                                        
have dwelt they shall dwell therein even                                        
they and their children and their                                               
children's children forever and my                                              
servant David shall be their Prince for                                         
ever Ezekiel 37 verse 25 that is the                                            
Messiah I think you would have a hard                                           
time coming up with any other thing I                                           
think that if you went to the Jewish                                            
rabbinical rabbinical interpretation of                                         
Ezequiel 3725 they would say that's a                                           
messianic passage my servant David will                                         
be a prince forever this is the Messiah                                         
so there's the same word used for                                               
Messiah in Ezekiel 37 were asking about                                         
Ezekiel 46 so let's let's look at the                                           
Ezekiel 38 you remember this is the the                                         
coming Middle East meltdown is the way                                          
Andy would says as I put it in his book                                         
the Middle East meltdown published by                                           
dispensational publishing and the chief                                         
Prince of Meshech okay clearly that is                                          
not the Messiah so same word but only                                           
context is telling us that it is not the                                        
Messiah thirty-nine we've got the same                                          
thing with the chief of me check 39:18                                          
drink the blood of the princes of the                                           
earth again that's not the Messiah 44 it                                        
is for the Prince the Prince he shall                                           
eat in it and Minh to eat bread before                                          
the Lord he shall enter by the way of                                           
the porch of that gate and shall go out                                         
by the way of the same now here it                                              
begins to get interesting we're getting                                         
closer to the context let's back up to                                          
chapter 44 verse 1 he brought me to the                                         
back of the the back way of the gate of                                         
the outward sanctuary would look up                                             
toward the east and it was shut and the                                         
Lord said unto me the gate shall be shut                                        
it shall not be open no man shall enter                                         
in by it because the Lord the God of                                            
Israel hath entered in by it therefore                                          
it shall be shut now when you come to                                           
Israel with me we'll go to the eastern                                          
gate we'll stand there and we'll see                                            
that the gate is shut many prophecy                                             
teaches we'll look say look here Ezekiel                                        
chapter 44 it's been fulfilled there's                                          
the eastern gate and it is shut now                                             
that's all well and good except except                                          
that it's not accurate that particular                                          
eastern gate was not even there in the                                          
days of Jesus it was built looked after                                         
that in the days of the Romans it's the                                         



same spot as the                                                                
Eastern gate they have dug down they've                                         
just they've determined archeology is                                           
determined that's where the eastern gate                                        
was the Turks built the modern eastern                                          
gate that was built there you know it's                                         
four or five hundred years old and it                                           
was shut indeed and a cemetery put in                                           
front of it a Muslim cemetery that                                              
certainly does have to do with the fact                                         
that the Muslims have read that Messiah                                         
the prince is going to go through those                                         
gates and so they shut him up and put a                                         
cemetery made of dirty ground unholy                                            
ground so he couldn't go okay that is                                           
all true but that is not a fulfillment                                          
of this verse this verse is in the                                              
Millennium it's going to be shut and                                            
verse three it is for the Prince the                                            
Prince he shall sit in this gate to eat                                         
bread before the Lord he shall enter by                                         
the way of the porch of the gate and                                            
shall go out by the way of the same now                                         
same context here as verse 46 now the                                           
question then that we've got to answer                                          
is who is the Lord the God of Israel so                                         
the gate will be shut it'll not be open                                         
because the Lord has entered in by it                                           
and it shall be shut this is an again in                                        
the future this has not happened is that                                        
the Lord God Almighty father God the                                            
Father is God the Father going to enter                                         
into the gate and sit now if you say no                                         
then you'll have to say this is talking                                         
about the Messiah and if you say that's                                         
the Messiah then the prince is not the                                          
Messiah again let's look at that so this                                        
gate shall be shall not be opened no man                                        
shall enter in it because the Messiah                                           
the God of Israel has entered by it                                             
therefore it shall be shut it is for the                                        
Prince now is this the is is the Lord                                           
and the Prince the same person                                                  
natural reading I don't think it would                                          
say so it is for the Prince the Prince                                          
he shall sit in it to eat bread before                                          
the Lord so you can't put them as the                                           
same person so the Prince shall eat                                             
bread before the Messiah he shall enter                                         
by the way of the porch and shall go out                                        
by the same again if the Lord is the                                            
Messiah then the Prince is not the                                              
Messiah okay so then you have the                                               
question of who is the Prince the Prince                                        
then would be some let's let's call him                                         
a priest of Israel remember a fen-phen                                          
you l am i pronouncing that correctly                                           
fin you will I believe it is who is                                             
going to be a priest forever in the                                             
Millennial Kingdom                                                              
maybe fin ul is the priest and he's                                             
actually bringing sacrifices before the                                         



Messiah that's a possibility but here's                                         
another possibility that the Lord the                                           
God of Israel is not the Messiah but it                                         
is God the Father some people                                                   
immediately have a problem with that                                            
because they say God the Father does not                                        
dwell on Earth Christ the Messiah dwells                                        
on earth and so this must be Christ the                                         
Messiah but there's a number of                                                 
scriptures you remember that I will be                                          
their God and they will be my people I                                          
will dwell amongst them I think you can                                         
make a case that God the Father is going                                        
to be in the Millennial temple as a                                             
matter of fact the Ark of the Covenant                                          
does not represent Christ God the Son it                                        
represents God the Father so remove the                                         
Ark of the Covenant put in the actual                                           
presence of God not the manifest                                                
presence of God the Shekinah glory but                                          
God Himself dwelling with him you can                                           
build a very strong argument now if you                                         
build that argument guess what then the                                         
prince could be the messiah do you like                                         
the way pastor Roger that I'm not                                               
answering your question I'm asking more                                         
questions this is                                                               
lawyer does is answer a question with a                                         
question let's let's continue on here                                           
we're in chapter 4 and let's just                                               
because they'll be highlighted let's                                            
just skim down here from 44 and we see                                          
the next one then is in 45 but we'll                                            
need a little bit of context ye shall                                           
appoint the possession of the city 5,000                                        
broad five thousand five and twenty                                             
times long over and against the ablation                                        
of the holy portion it shall be for the                                         
whole house of Israel and a portion                                             
shall be for the prints on the one side                                         
on the other side of the oblation of the                                        
holy portion now this that gets a little                                        
complicated but basically says an                                               
offering of the people shall go and a                                           
portion of that goes to the prints the                                          
problem I have with interpreting                                                
Prince's Messiah there is that Israel is                                        
the princes inheritance and so why does                                         
he only get a portion here seems to say                                         
maybe this is more offended or someone                                          
else but let's go on verse 8 of 45 in                                           
the land shall be his possession in                                             
Israel and my princes plural shall no                                           
more oppress my people so that's an                                             
that's a different reference there verse                                        
9 also a different references the                                               
princes of Israel verse 16 the people of                                        
the land shall give oblation that's a                                           
offering for the Prince in Israel let's                                         
read the footnote 4 or with okay the                                            
preposition towards until 4 away from                                           
into the it's one of those prepositions                                         



that is a little bit of a catch-all can                                         
I say it that way and in Hebrew that's                                          
not uncommon so again we have the                                               
question here in verse 16 is the                                                
ablation for the prince or is it with                                           
the Prince for 17 and it shall be the                                           
princes part to give                                                            
burnt offerings and meat offerings and                                          
drink offerings in in all of these                                              
various times thus said the Lord God in                                         
the first month and this is what is                                             
supposed to take place here on that day                                         
shall the Prince prepare for himself and                                        
all the people of the land a Bullock for                                        
a sin offering and then you get in to 46                                        
where we started out a long time ago the                                        
burnt offering that the Prince shall                                            
offer unto the Lord is this the Messiah                                         
or is this God Almighty in the Sabbath                                          
day shall be six lambs without blemish                                          
verse 8 when the Prince shall enter he                                          
shall go by the way of the porch of that                                        
gate and the way thereof and the prince                                         
in the midst of them now I am going to                                          
to summarize that very lengthy                                                  
conversation to say I would lean toward                                         
the Prince not being the Messiah in this                                        
case David the Prince                                                           
that's the Messiah the Prince here is                                           
bringing an offering a sacrificial                                              
offering and I am not sure that this is                                         
something that Christ the Messiah does                                          
however you could argue that Messiah is                                         
the priest and in that way is doing it I                                        
think the Millennial sacrifices serve a                                         
different purpose than the ultimate                                             
sacrifice of Jesus Christ I think they                                          
serve a cleansing purpose for coming                                            
into the presence of God so is Christ                                           
the high priest then what is finis well                                         
the priest that will have the role in                                           
the eternal Kingdom I'm going to lean                                           
towards this is a priest of Israel and                                          
not the Messiah I could possibly be                                             
wrong on it and when I get to Ezekiel                                           
chapter 46 I certainly will look into                                           
that a little more let's see what                                               
Bullinger has to say Ezekiel chapter 4                                          
verse                                                                           
six the prince who offers for the nation                                        
that has offers the sacrifice for the                                           
nation a burnt offering that looks like                                         
he kind of leans to the same place that                                         
I do that this is not the Messiah I                                             
think you can make a decent argument                                            
either way but I'm I'm going to lean                                            
toward not the Messiah but stay tuned we                                        
shall see if I'm right                                                          
and question the Assumption on that now                                         
also let me say for those of you who may                                        
have missed the very first of the                                               
program normally on Thursday night we                                           



study the Book of Ezekiel but this                                              
weekend this week only we are doing it                                          
on Friday night I didn't want to totally                                        
cancel together because I knew there                                            
would be weeping and gnashing of teeth                                          
and I know that tonight you're gonna say                                        
oh what if a world do I do you catch up                                         
on the Gospel of John or you catch up on                                        
Ezekiel if you're behind and then we'll                                         
come back tomorrow night at 7 p.m. and                                          
there we will get back into Ezekiel and                                         
pick up where we left off now let's go                                          
to Charles up in Tulsa                                                          
Revelation chapter 20 verse 12 books                                            
were opened and another book was opened                                         
which is the book of life what are the                                          
books opened whose names are written in                                         
the book of life and oh and we're                                               
crediting his two points that he's                                              
gotten for using the the blue box on                                            
Randy white ministries.com                                                      
revelation chapter twenty twelve let's                                          
go to it and just read again that verse                                         
familiar verse I saw the dead small and                                         
great and the books were opened and                                             
another book which is the book of life                                          
the dead were judged of those things                                            
which were written in the books                                                 
according to their works down to verse                                          
fifteen whosoever was not found in the                                          
book of life was cast into the lake of                                          
fire                                                                            
I think that this book of well first of                                         
all the books in the book of life let me                                        
start with the book of life I don't                                             
think that has to do with our salvation                                         
I think that we often say as                                                    
evangelicals that when we are saved our                                         
name is written in the Lamb's Book of                                           
Life we even sing about it you know                                             
there's a new name written down in                                              
heaven and it's mine oh yes it's mine                                           
right or when the roll is called up                                             
yonder I'll be there and you know                                               
they're gonna open the book they're                                             
gonna call the roll and I'll be there                                           
there's there's some theological truth                                          
to that but I don't think we are                                                
accurately using the scripture when we                                          
do that I don't think that when I is a                                          
six-year-old boy                                                                
received the gift that God had had given                                        
for mankind and I received it by grace                                          
through faith not of works and I was                                            
saved I don't think at that point the                                           
Lord took the scroll or the book of life                                        
opened it up and wrote you know the date                                        
and the place and my name in there and                                          
maybe my social security number to keep                                         
me from being confused with other Randy                                         
White's I think rather the the Jewish                                           
interpretation of the book of life is                                           



probably pretty solid and that is their                                         
name that's the people who are alive                                            
it's pretty simple the book of the                                              
living the book of the people who are                                           
alive and here they are sentenced to                                            
death if you will they're cast into the                                         
lake of fire                                                                    
their name is removed from the book of                                          
life is the way we saw it earlier in                                            
here now again I think the book of life                                         
is another one of those things that you                                         
can read a lot more from the Christian                                          
bookstore than you can                                                          
in the scripture that we make up a lot                                          
of stuff on here it looks like these                                            
books that were opened are a                                                    
record-keeping                                                                  
of the activities of those who's who are                                        
destined to death and going back to that                                        
judgment that is given there again when                                         
we get into Revelation chapter 20 in our                                        
series I will focus on that just a                                              
little bit more I'm gonna see what's                                            
note I've got currently which I may or                                          
may not agree with it comes from                                                
Revelation chapter 20 verse 15 both for                                         
the saved and the unsaved there is a                                            
judgment of works however these are not                                         
salvation judgment the ultimate entrance                                        
into the new heaven and new earth is                                            
based upon the name being found in the                                          
book of life that disagrees a little bit                                        
with what I've just said we'll get into                                         
all of that                                                                     
so stump the theologian today there we                                          
go hey Greg happy birthday to ya I did                                          
so I missed that yesterday and someone                                          
mentions that here happy birthday to                                            
Greg in Lukis in North Carolina day late                                        
and a dollar short but we certainly                                             
appreciate you and I glad you had a                                             
wonderful celebration of your birthday                                          
god bless you okay let's go to Donald in                                        
South Carolina and the question is about                                        
Bullinger I've got the companion Bible                                          
right here in front of me Bollinger in                                          
his later years became hard acts 28 any                                         
idea why and does all the early acts mid                                        
acts and acts 28 cause unnecessary                                              
division in dispensationalism beautiful                                         
question now I think most of you and our                                        
audience at least it anyway if your                                             
regular in our audience you understand                                          
what we're talking about really it's                                            
talking about when did this particular                                          
dispensation that we live in begin in                                           
his later years bull and dirt Bullinger                                         
did                                                                             
hardac's 28 that really is post ax 28 I                                         
prefer the the the name the title here                                          
that Donald is given more than the other                                        
pejorative terms like ultra                                                     



dispensationalist or hyper                                                      
dispensationalist and it was having a                                           
little conversation on social media just                                        
recently about the use of titles and I                                          
said you know what's that what if you're                                        
not a hyper dispensationalist what's the                                        
opposite that dispensationalists a                                              
sleepy dispensationalists what is it so                                         
to to be more descriptive rather than a                                         
pejorative term so I appreciate that so                                         
he became convinced that the Pauline                                            
message of grace came after acts 28 only                                        
in his later years and we are actually                                          
working along with Brian Ross on a                                              
little book on Bullinger that or booklet                                        
maybe I should say on Bullinger that                                            
kind of explains his life and ministry a                                        
little bit and then this progression to                                         
this point and it was in his latter                                             
years and so so much of his writings you                                        
don't even don't even see it and you                                            
don't even know that it's there but he                                          
certainly did come to that point why did                                        
he do it                                                                        
there is some speculation that actually                                         
our friend Sir Robert Anderson                                                  
pushed him in that direction or led him                                         
in that direction that perhaps Anderson                                         
held some views that taught that and                                            
Anderson and Bollinger got together and                                         
kind of went that direction again in                                            
later years that's that's probably a                                            
pretty good speculation there too that                                          
you can connect the dots there and see                                          
Anderson as his influence in that                                               
possibly but it certainly was in later                                          
years again that he did it now this this                                        
issue of early acts let's say x2 mid                                            
acts 9 10 11 12 13 or acts 28 does it                                           
cause unnecessary division                                                      
within dispensationalism I'm going to                                           
say yes I think let me give a footnote                                          
here or a prequel I think that                                                  
dispensationalists should come to the                                           
table and talk about this they should                                           
outline the various differences they                                            
should say here are the problems that                                           
arise in interpretation and application                                         
if you take an axe to position here are                                         
the problems with a mid axe position                                            
here are the problems with an axe 28th                                          
position we should be grown-up put those                                        
out on the table and honestly deal with                                         
them very few people do I hope that I'm                                         
one of them that can say honestly okay                                          
right here you know here are the issues                                         
here are the problems that deal with                                            
that now I notice especially I might say                                        
with the axe to dispensationalists is                                           
they simply will not have the                                                   
conversation they are right if you are                                          
willing to sit and listen to them tell                                          



you that they are right then they will                                          
have a discussion with you end of                                               
discussion                                                                      
until you humble yourselves and turn                                            
from your wicked ways they are not going                                        
to talk with you now I could I could                                            
bring up an email from last week just to                                        
prove that if you need to I won't bring                                         
it up here but there are again those                                            
that say I'm not gonna do business with                                         
you I'm not gonna talk with you I'm not                                         
gonna fellowship with you I'm not going                                         
to share with you I would rather deal                                           
with a Lutheran baby Baptizer than I                                            
would with you that's unnecessary                                               
division and it's sad that that men will                                        
stoop to that level I think all of us                                           
ought to come to our theology very                                              
humbly and we ought to say you know what                                        
this is the way I'm seeing it                                                   
but I am always going to keep an open                                           
mind that is I'm always going to                                                
question the assumptions perhaps perhaps                                        
I'm wrong so let's bring it out there                                           
furthermore I think any honest position                                         
is willing to say here are the                                                  
weaknesses of my argument now I think in                                        
most theological positions there you you                                        
pick your problems do you want the                                              
problems with acts 28 you want the                                              
problems with acts 13 do you want the                                           
problems with acts 9 or do you want the                                         
problems with X 2 you are going to have                                         
some problems with it be honest about it                                        
and pick it and then come down and say                                          
okay of all the problems I think this                                           
one has the least problems and that's                                           
where I've landed now if you can                                                
convince me that this one has some                                              
insurmountable problems I'll land                                               
somewhere else and that is is maturity                                          
and and I wish dispensationalists would                                         
have that kind of maturity and again                                            
unfortunately and I see this again                                              
especially from the axe to camp which                                           
you know they want to call themselves                                           
normative dispensationalists and yet                                            
they disagree with Spurgeon excuse me                                           
they disagree with Schofield they                                               
disagree with with one another in it but                                        
but their normative their classic now                                           
they're not that's a that's a bucket of                                         
bunk is what it is if they think and and                                        
they'll come forth and they'll give                                             
their arguments why let's say mid Acts                                          
dispensation was wrong and listened a                                           
few months ago to one of these pastors                                          
up in Minnesota you know this is why                                            
dispensational or midex                                                         
dispensationalists is wrong wrong wrong                                         
wrong wrong because they think this and                                         
this and this and this and this and I                                           



think do you ever read a book because no                                        
midex dispensationalists thinks that you                                        
are you built a straw man and now                                               
you're gonna shoot them with everything                                         
you got then you're gonna beat him then                                         
you're gonna stomp and then you're gonna                                        
then you're gonna throw him down in the                                         
ocean and let him sink to the bottom of                                         
none of that argument exists now why not                                        
sit and say I tell you what there's a                                           
good fellow over there that's teaching                                          
mid acts dispensation I don't get that                                          
why why are you do Cod you sit down and                                         
explain this to me I had a conversation                                         
again a couple of months ago on this                                            
very issue with a fellow New York and                                           
leading a ministry there and we talked a                                        
long time and and I didn't convince him                                         
of I didn't convince him he's wrong but                                         
what I did convince him of is that he                                           
didn't understand the position and that                                         
the things he assigned to the position                                          
were not that at all and so does it                                             
cause unnecessary division yes it does                                          
if we are not willing to say the Bible                                          
is the sole source of authority for                                             
faith and practice now if we'll say the                                         
Bible is the sole source of authority                                           
then honestly I don't give a hoot what                                          
Bullinger said or what Pentecost said or                                        
Ryrie said or Scofield said or Randi                                            
said I just want to know what does the                                          
Bible say take it literally take it in                                          
its context put it in there and then I                                          
can come and I can say okay he he's                                             
landed this way I'm landed this way why                                         
well because he's interpreting this word                                        
that way or he's doing this or whatever                                         
and then we can begin to figure it out                                          
and we probably come together there and                                         
I think this is one of the greatest                                             
issues in Christianity as a whole is                                            
that they have no clue when the church                                          
started or when the age of grace started                                        
that's within dispensationalism but it's                                        
a bit broader than that because the                                             
covenant theologians can't figure out                                           
when the church started                                                         
maybe we should get together and discuss                                        
this right what's wrong with that I                                             
don't I don't get what's wrong with that                                        
so unnecessary division yeah but it's                                           
because we won't sit and talk about it                                          
if we'd sit and talk about it                                                   
we really could deal with it and even                                           
then if if one person said I max to                                             
another person said I max 9 another                                             
person said I max 13 the other person                                           
says I max 28 we would be able to say I                                         
know where he came from                                                         
I understand Bollinger where he came                                            
from Bollinger and I've said this before                                        



I think his problem was he didn't think                                         
that there could be an overlap he had to                                        
have it here and because acts 28 talks                                          
about the message of the kingdom he                                             
pushed that division between law and                                            
grace all the way past acts 28 what if                                          
he'd had done this then this could go up                                        
to acts 28 mm and beyond and this could                                         
have started earlier why not do that I I                                        
don't know but it is unfortunate and I                                          
have about given up trying to convince a                                        
preacher if you'll buy their lunch                                              
they're more likely to listen because                                           
preachers like lunch but for the most                                           
part now they're they're not interested                                         
in it and would I think it's unfortunate                                        
let's see Laurie good to see you again                                          
North Carolina missed you a few days                                            
there please explain the gospel of God                                          
Romans chapter 1 verses 15 and 16 and                                           
almost had us sneeze there we go                                                
turn it off and the gospel of Christ                                            
Romans                                                                          
116 and 1519 so let's actually go to                                            
Romans chapter 1 verse 1 Paul a servant                                         
of Jesus Christ called to be an apostle                                         
separated unto the gospel of God I want                                         
you to notice that it goes on in verse 2                                        
to say which he promised afore by his                                           
prophets in the holy scriptures now                                             
whatever the gospel of God is it has to                                         
be found in the Holy Scriptures and in                                          
the prophets so it says right there                                             
verse 2 as promised afore this gospel                                           
was promised afore by his prophets in                                           
the Holy Scriptures this gospel concerns                                        
His Son Jesus Christ our Lord which was                                         
made of the seed of David according to                                          
the flesh declared the Son of God with                                          
power according to the spirit of                                                
holiness by the resurrection from the                                           
dead now all of that all of this in                                             
verses 3 and 4 can be found in the                                              
prophets in the Holy Scriptures you go                                          
all the way back to Genesis chapter 3                                           
verse 15 this gospel of God I think is                                          
the gospel that again says that I am God                                        
says I am going to send a redeemer to                                           
fix this mess the mess of the curse I'm                                         
going to send one so that is the gospel                                         
of God now when you get into in fact                                            
let's look at the other passage that                                            
Laurie says Romans 15 verse 16 that I                                           
should be a minister of Jesus Christ to                                         
the Gentiles ministering the gospel of                                          
God that the offering up of the Gentiles                                        
might be acceptable and sanctified by                                           
the holy spirit now again he refers this                                        
as the gospel of God and if we let                                              
scripture interpret Scripture probably                                          
going to be the same gospel the one that                                        
you can find in the scriptures                                                  



and he refers to Gentiles here and that                                         
he is a minister of Jesus Christ                                                
interesting that he doesn't use the                                             
Apostle word there and what he is sent                                          
forth to do but he's a minister of Jesus                                        
Christ and remember that same chapter if                                        
you back up just eight verses to verse                                          
eight I believe it is yeah Jesus Christ                                         
was a minister of the circumcision now                                          
go down to verse 15 and in our verse 16                                         
that I should be the minister of Christ                                         
the minister of the circumcision                                                
confirming the promises to the fathers                                          
and I should do that to the Gentiles now                                        
I'm convinced when when Saul was met on                                         
the road to Damascus that's what he                                             
began to do                                                                     
he began or he was told that he was                                             
going to minister the Ministry of Christ                                        
which was to the Jews and he was going                                          
to do that to the Gentiles but it's the                                         
same gospel not the Pauline gospel that                                         
would come later he was going to take                                           
what we were often called the kingdom                                           
gospel the salvation of the kingdom he                                          
was going to let the Gentiles know about                                        
it and if you read the prophets in the                                          
Holy Scriptures indeed they did have a                                          
place in that gospel for the Gentiles                                           
and so he would speak to that now then                                          
when we get to Romans chapter 1 verse 16                                        
I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ                                        
for it is the power of God to salvation                                         
to everyone that believeth to the Jew                                           
first and also to the Greek let's go to                                         
Romans chapter 15 verse 19 through                                              
mighty signs and wonders by the power of                                        
the Spirit of God so that from Jerusalem                                        
and roundabout in Tooele that word I                                            
have fully preached the gospel of Christ                                        
yet so I strive to preach the gospel not                                        
where Christ was named lest I should                                            
build upon another foundation now I                                             
think and we would want to question the                                         
assumptions on this but I think that we                                         
yeah you know I'm gonna I'm gonna take a                                        
mmm the most conservative approach here                                         
and that is that the gospel of Christ is                                        
the gospel that Jesus is Messiah that                                           
the gospel of God is I'm going to send a                                        
messiah the gospel of Christ is it's                                            
Jesus of Nazareth that means then we're                                         
not bringing the gospel of the                                                  
dispensation of grace into this                                                 
conversation at all that we're saying                                           
that Christ is Messiah and herein is                                            
salvation that's not inaccurate and                                             
through it all we're going to have the                                          
wonderful message of grace and through                                          
this then you can you can see again in                                          
the purpose of the book of Romans and                                           
this is mainly the reason I take this                                           



position the purpose of the book of                                             
Romans is Paul is writing to Jews who                                           
believed that Jesus was the Christ and                                          
Paul is saying you're exactly right                                             
Jesus is the Christ and Jews there in                                           
you can find salvation now in those                                             
passages that we've looked at doesn't                                           
get into the mystery that comes about                                           
later and really you know even when you                                         
get into Romans it's not until the end                                          
of the sixteenth chapter the last                                               
chapter of the book where it says in                                            
verse 25 now to him that is of the power                                        
to establish you according to my gospel                                         
and the preaching of Jesus Christ                                               
according to the revelation of the                                              
mystery which was kept secret since the                                         
world began                                                                     
now take that back with Romans 1:1 and                                          
two and it can't be the same thing                                              
because this was kept secret since the                                          
world began in Romans 2 it was revealed                                         
in the two the prophets in the holy                                             
scriptures but now is manifest                                                  
and by the scriptures of the prophets                                           
according to the commandment of the                                             
everlasting God made known to all the                                           
nations for the obedience of faith I I I                                        
think you can lay a very good case to                                           
say the gospel of God is I'm going to                                           
send a messiah the gospel of Christ is                                          
that Jesus is the Christ he is the                                              
Messiah that all relates to the Jews                                            
Paul is trying to explain to them the                                           
advantage that they have as a Jew and                                           
what God is also now doing in the fact                                          
that Israel is diminishing and he says                                          
again right at the end I know that there                                        
is my gospel the gospel that I preached                                         
that sits alongside for the time that                                           
they're living sits alongside this                                              
gospel of God gospel of Christ now that                                         
that's a that's one of those matters I                                          
think Laurie that we probably ought to                                          
question the assumptions on my answer we                                        
probably ought to dig in and see if we                                          
can actually verify that but I think we                                         
might be jumping ahead too much if we                                           
set the gospel of Christ as Paul's                                              
mystery gospel I don't think that Paul                                          
ever calls it that I think that Paul                                            
calls it you know to go back to Romans                                          
16 he talks about my gospel certainly                                           
his gospel had the preaching of Jesus                                           
Christ but that was preaching of Jesus                                          
Christ according to the revelation of                                           
the mystery so I think that I think we                                          
would end up creating a roadblock or a                                          
dead end I think we're on a wild goose                                          
chase if we put the gospel of Christ as                                         
Paul's mystery gospel I think it's it's                                         
it's the it's the fulfillment of the                                            



gospel of God therefore it's all                                                
associated with the kingdom gospel again                                        
there so Nicholas says any chance of                                            
getting Ezekiel notes early today no                                            
thinking like that                                                              
what                                                                            
you doing I'll be traveling by car                                              
during tonight's session about three                                            
hours prior to study so it'd be nice if                                         
I could have it sooner of course he has                                         
heard since then that we're not having                                          
it tonight it will be tomorrow night and                                        
often I get the request to have notes                                           
out earlier and here's the problem there                                        
are no notes until five minutes before                                          
you get them                                                                    
I am the if you look up cramming in the                                         
dictionary you'll see my picture I                                              
notoriously study to time and then I                                            
quickly send it to Nathan and try to                                            
upload it to our connect page and get it                                        
out there but if I sent the notes out                                           
early you would have half the notes I                                           
don't know by the way for the preachers                                         
out there I don't know that that's                                              
necessarily the best way to do it and I                                         
used to let the the professors make me                                          
feel guilty about that because this is                                          
all supposed to be done three months in                                         
advance and then I realized that they                                           
are professors and that they teach the                                          
same class over and over and over and                                           
over again and if all I ever did was                                            
teach the Book of Ezekiel for the last                                          
22 years yeah I could give them to you                                          
in advance but that's not been me in my                                         
mind the way it works is I got to finish                                        
the Gospel of John on Wednesday before I                                        
can study the Gospel of Ezekiel on                                              
Thursday otherwise it's all gonna mix                                           
together in my head and I'm gonna be so                                         
utterly confused that I can't do it so                                          
again for you preachers out there don't                                         
use me as an example and don't use the                                          
professor as an example you just do what                                        
works for you and if you're able to                                             
study the Word of God and preach the                                            
Word of God and proclaim the Word of God                                        
and grow in the Word of God do                                                  
go for it it's all you that's all you                                           
need but that gives the the answer there                                        
and Evan on YouTube I noticed the                                               
question I think you've got your                                                
question answered by our wonderful                                              
listeners who help answer questions like                                        
that but Evan said can I ask a question                                         
from here in the chat Evan was on                                               
YouTube and the answer is yes you can                                           
and it sure helps if you'll write the                                           
word question real big letters first it                                         
helps me to spot it and then I'll see it                                        
and I will answer and Thank You Evan                                            



look forward to your question he says                                           
it's gonna put it in a future broadcast                                         
you can do it on any broadcast just do                                          
it when it's live because I don't always                                        
go back and check those afterwards as a                                         
matter of fact again tell them a little                                         
bit of my personal habits I very rarely                                         
listen or follow to or respond to                                               
YouTube comments after the live I go                                            
back and read what the conversation that                                        
you all were having about African                                               
violets and where is the African violet                                         
today and things like that and the                                              
answer is it's sitting in the South                                             
window hoping for a bloom and we forgot                                         
to bring it in this morning but I                                               
typically go back and read that kind of                                         
stuff but after the fact after it's you                                         
know done people comment left-right                                             
up-down great comments weird comments                                           
dumb comments and I just have chosen not                                        
to have time how's that through all of                                          
that and yeah Greg those 67 years flew                                          
right by didn't they seems like just                                            
yesterday you were a student at Los                                             
Alamos high school in Los Alamos New                                            
Mexico nearly my neighbor and now you're                                        
in North Carolina and we've never even                                          
seen each other in New Mexico how about                                         
that okay I need to check Facebook make                                         
sure I haven't missed any of these                                              
and then it looks like we are about out                                         
of time but I do have one more thing I                                          
want to tell you not just to just a                                             
comment that comes from cliff on                                                
Facebook a lot of ax2 folk have no                                              
qualms about using dual swords like the                                         
nasbe and constant reference to dead                                            
theologians I can't sit through all that                                        
I'm gonna put a little heart by that                                            
yeah you're exactly right                                                       
they they they'll just you know pull                                            
everything they can and get kind of                                             
squirrely on all that all manner of all                                         
that kind of stuff that is in there well                                        
you may know that at dispensational                                             
publishing dot-com you can get the                                              
weekly special this week there it is                                            
right there and historical and                                                  
geographical study guide to Israel and                                          
it's on sale for twenty nine dollars and                                        
thirty nine cents it's normally kind of                                         
an expensive book forty one dollars and                                         
ninety nine cents and here it is right                                          
here is spiral Brown which is kind of                                           
helpful actually because of the way you                                         
use it if you're ever traveling with it                                         
very nice because you know what you can                                         
do a spiral but studying as well you                                            
know very nice it's got some maps in                                            
there that you can look at here's a maps                                        
of Jerusalem in the early arab period we                                        



talked about some of that today the                                             
Turkish walls and those things that are                                         
there you know his here's Jezreel maybe                                         
you're reading in Joshua chapter 19                                             
verse 18 and it comes upon Jezreel you                                          
say I'd like to know about Jezreel and                                          
you just look up alphabetically so easy                                         
it's kinda like a little Bible                                                  
encyclopedia on places and there's                                              
Jezreel it's got you know just it's                                             
simple to use fourteen things that are                                          
talked about in Jezreel it's the winter                                         
home of Ahab did you know that first                                            
kings chapter 21 verse 21 first verse 1                                         
it tells us that the story of Namath's                                          
vineyard took place in Jezreel i think                                          
it's a great little                                                             
guide to have you know in the place that                                        
you study and when you come across a                                            
place and you're interested in that then                                        
you could look look that up and find it                                         
and it would be a blessing there like                                           
Bethsaida Beth Shireen all sorts of good                                        
places there the brook of Egypt it's all                                        
there it's on sale twenty one twenty                                            
nine dollars and thirty nine cents now                                          
let me just also say that last week's                                           
special The Naked communist still on                                            
sale and all you would need to do is go                                         
click the shop button and it would pop                                          
up right there says sale see it there it                                        
is $20 and 21 cents and you can get that                                        
regular twenty six ninety five so it's                                          
25% off still on sale and what a week                                           
right this book right here Patrick Henry                                        
we have republished this nice-looking                                           
book and anything you buy this week                                             
it'll give you an option to add on this                                         
for I think $14.99 its regular $19.99 so                                        
you save five bucks there if you want to                                        
add that on when you purchase anything                                          
check all that out a dispensational                                             
publishing comm check us out at Randy                                           
white ministries o RG a blessing to be                                          
with you today kept you a little                                                
overtime but not bad and that seems to                                          
be our habit doesn't it once again                                              
remember no Bible study tonight let's                                           
gather together tomorrow night pass the                                         
word to your friends and we'll have the                                         
Book of Ezekiel tomorrow night as I've                                          
got some family obligations I need to                                           
take care of today it's a blessing to                                           
see you                                                                         
as always praying for you and I                                                 
appreciate you and thanks for those of                                          
you who helped pay the bills by clicking                                        
that donate button every now and then we                                        
certainly appreciate that at Randy web                                          
ministries dot o-r-g or our beta site                                           
Randy white ministries.com where we put                                         
up you know some of the fun stuff that                                          



is there like let me show you one new                                           
thing that we've got and well there if                                          
you go would and we're live right there                                         
you see there's the the blue box that                                           
you can use I'm not logged in right now                                         
it takes a one-time login and typically                                         
we'll keep it but let's go for example                                          
let's see I don't know to the Gospel of                                         
John there we are                                                               
session 23 there was last night's                                               
session look right here you've got the                                          
outline right in the video so you know                                          
if we started this video here and you                                           
are watching along and there I am waxing                                        
eloquent and you could pull this up to                                          
John 5 we're working on by the way where                                        
eventually this will pull up that page                                          
and come right to that scripture it's                                           
not there yet and where you can add your                                        
own notes in there but again that's a                                           
beta version but you can just follow                                            
along in the outline right here and we                                          
have put these in HTML now and mainly                                           
the reason that we have done that is                                            
because when people google it looks up                                          
things like this so if they search John                                         
5:19 it hopefully will pop up for them                                          
one of these days and be able to see                                            
that and then I might add by the way if                                         
you wanted to download the outline you                                          
can do it right there just click                                                
download outline there and it's gonna                                           
pop up right there and you can print it                                         
off or save it whatever you would like                                          
to do Randy white ministries.com Nathan                                         
is the one that makes that happen and                                           
you're the one that makes Nathan happen                                         
because you pay the bills                                                       
god bless you thanks for being with us                                          
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


